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Transit Operations Advisory Committee Minutes

August 21, 2019

  CITY OF BELLEVILLE

TRANSIT OPERATIONS ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

MINUTES OF August 21, 2019 MEETING
A meeting of the Transit Operations Advisory Committee was held on Wednesday August 21, 2019 at 4:45 p.m. in the Transit Meeting Room at 400 Coleman Street (Transit Garage).  
ATTENDANCE

Councillor Bill Sandison
Councillor Paul Carr

Dwain Hilts
Veronica Leonard

Caitlin St. John

Fred Pollitt

REGRETS
Councillor Chris Malette

Carol Feeney 

STAFF PRESENT

Joseph Reid, General Manager – Transportation and Operations Services 

Paul Buck, Manager – Transit Services
1. CALL TO ORDER

Chair Councillor Bill Sandison called the meeting to order at 4:47 p.m.  

2.        DISCLOSURE OR PECUNIARY INTEREST

None
3.
CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES
3.1
Minutes of the Transit Operations Advisory Committee Meeting held on June 19, 2019 had been circulated. 
RESOLUTION

“That the minutes from June 19, 2019 have been reviewed and can be received and accepted by the Transit Operations Advisory Committee.”
Moved by Veronica Leonard   
 

Seconded by Dwain Hilts
                                      - CARRIED –
4.
BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES

None
5.
DEPUTATIONS
None
6.
CORRESONDENCE
           None
7.
REPORTS
7.1
Transit Ridership to Date:  Report MT-2019-TAC-12 

            Transit staff reported the ridership numbers to date, noting that the ridership continues to hold steady to the 2018 ridership numbers.  It was requesting that future reports contain a breakdown of the number of each pass type sold.    
RESOLUTION

“That the committee receives the Monthly Ridership Statistics up to July 31, 2019 for conventional and specialized transit Report MT-2019-TAC-12 and is accepted by the Transit Operations Advisory Committee.”
Moved by Councillor Paul Carr   
 

Seconded by Caitlin St. John  

                                      - CARRIED -

7.2
Capital Projects Update – Report MT-2019-TAC-13
Staff report was reviewed and discussed by the committee.  Updates provided on Bus Stop Accessibility Upgrades, Transit Terminal Renovations, CONSAT CAD/AVL program, and the new Maintenance Vehicle.  During the discussion of the Terminal Renovations and a review of the drawings, staff were requested to confirm the door swing direction on the accessible men’s washroom stall door.   

RESOLUTION

“That committee receives the capital projects update Report MT-2019-TAC-13 and is accepted by the Transit Advisory Committee.”

Moved by Councilor Paul Carr    
 

Seconded by Caitlin St. John 

                                      - CARRIED –

7.3  Survey Status Update: Report MT-2019-TAC-14
Staff presented the numbers and provided feedback on the survey specifics.  All committee members were then requested to provide their thoughts/opinions on the survey results.

The responses around time of day use, and what would you use transit for responses add up to close to the number of would not use responses.  There were many comments made about “If it was financially viable it would be useful”.

The committee has asked staff to review options to determine if there is a viable option to provide service, and to work with the Finance team to determine if there is a sustainable service option and how that service would look
RESOLUTION

“That the committee receives the Survey Status Update Report MT-2019-TAC-14 and that Transit Staff review service options and work with Finance to determine is a sustainable option is available, and report that option to the Transit Operations Advisory Committee when it is prepared.”
Moved by Councilor Paul Carr  
 

Seconded by Fred Pollitt    

                                      - CARRIED –

7.4  Lemoine Street Residents Petition:  Report MT-2019-TAC-15
Transit Staff presented their report on their findings regarding the petition claiming excess speed on Lemoine St.  There was no evidence of speeding on the street.  It was also reported that the damage to the street is not a result of transit buses, but of the age of the road surface.  Transit staff also advised that during budget requests for 2020 Transit will be requesting a complete service review that will include transit routes and service areas.  

General Manager of Transportation and Operations, Joseph Reid advised that Lemoine St resurfacing is in the Capital Budget request to be completed in 2020 with budget approval.

The committee reviewed options of removing service from Lemoine St and placing it on other streets, with a concern of the residents living east of Lemoine and the distance they would be required to walk to access the service if it were moved.

The Transit Operations Advisory Committee decided that the route will remain on Lemoine Street, and requested that staff include this petition request in the Transit Operations Review if it is approved in the 2020 budget.

RESOLUTION

“That the committee receives staff report MT-2019-TAC-15 Lemoine Street Petition and requests that staff include the petition information in the Transit Operations Review if it is approved in the 2020 Budget Request.”
Moved by Councilor Paul Carr  
 

Seconded by Caitlin St. John
                                      - CARRIED –

7.5  Loyalist College Ridership September:  Report MT-2019-TAC-16
Transit Staff provided a report to the committee including the projected class times and sizes for Loyalist College in September.  Transit staff is very concerned about their ability to provide sufficient transit service to accommodate the numbers.

To assist with the student volumes Transit Staff will be initiating a Loyalist Express Bus that normally operates as an unscheduled extra to assist with overload.  The Loyalist Express bus will load at the Transit terminal, and run no stops express direct to the Loyalist Main Campus, and the same return.

Further discussion was held regarding the anticipated four (4) new buses and the help they would be.  Transit Staff advised that these buses will not be delivered until 12 to 14 months after being ordered and the ICIP funding approval has still not been confirmed.

Staff requested the ability to review the possibility of leasing a 60’ articulated transit bus to assist with the passenger volumes during the Loyalist School year.  

RESOLUTION

“That the committee hears and receives staff report MT-2019-TAC-16 Loyalist College Ridership September and that Transit Staff make enquiries about the opportunity to lease a 60’ Articulated transit bus for the Loyalist School year.” 
Moved by Councilor Paul Carr 
 

Seconded by Caitlin St. John 

                                      - CARRIED –

7.6 Mobility Services Report: GMTOS-2019-TAC-01  

General Manager of Transportation and Operations Services Joseph Reid made a presentation to the Transit Operations Advisory Committee about the current contract and the cost of operating the contract. Under the current contract the City of Belleville provides the vehicles, maintains the vehicles and fuels the vehicles.  GM Reid believes that there could be efficiencies and opportunities for the service to be improved if it were operated by the Transit Division and would like the opportunity to review the cost of operating the system in house when the current contract expires.

RESOLUTION

“That the General Manager – Transportation and Operations Services report be received as information, and the Transit Operations Advisory Committee recommend staff to investigate the feasibility of bringing the mobility service in house.”

Moved by Councilor Paul Carr  
 

Seconded by Dwain Hilts 

                                      - CARRIED –

7.7 Park and Ride 2019/2020 – Verbal Report Transit Staff

The Park and Ride service became part of the transit operating budget during the 2019 operating budget.  In 2019 transit operated two routes for the service, the original west route from Quinte Mall to the QSWC and an east route from Bayview Mall via the downtown terminal to the QSWC.

The Park and Ride service carried 4219 passengers last season to 38 home games averaging 111 passengers per game night.   

Difficulties last season included a shortage of vehicles to support the service and low ridership on the east route (fewer than 100 passengers total for the season).

Staff recommends operating only the West bus route this season to ensure service vehicle coverage, and to support the greater number of riders.

Staff also recommends setting the trip cost at $3.00 to remain consistent with current transit fare.

RESOLUTION

“That Transit Operations Advisory Committee receive the verbal report and that Transit Staff organize a meeting with the Belleville Senators Staff to present to them the proposal that they cover 50% of the cost of operating the Park and Ride Shuttle Service and that the current number of reserved parking spaces for the Belleville Senators on game night be reviewed for the possibility of creating additional parking for spectators

Moved by Councilor Paul Carr  
 

Seconded by Dwain Hilts 

                                      - CARRIED –

8.
NEW BUSINESS AND INFORMATION MATTERS
8.1 – Transit is participating a the Loyalist College Orientation by operating a Bus Pull and setting up a Transit Information table. 
8.2 – In September Grant Committee Recipient Community Learning Alternatives is conducting a “Practical Transit for Everyday Life” course in Belleville.  Belleville Transit is please dot be a part of this training and will be providing a bus and Supervisor to assist.

9.
NEXT MEETING

September 18, 2019.  4:45 PM in the Transit Meeting Room at 400 Coleman Street.
11.
ADJOURNMENT

Moved by Councilor Paul Carr
Seconded by Caitlin St. John  
THAT the August 21, 2019 meeting of the Transit Operations Advisory Committee adjourn.

- CARRIED -     
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